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TOPSAIL ISLAND
SHORELINE PROTECTION COMMISSION
August 27, 2015 - 2:00 p.m.
Surf City Town Hall 


REGULAR MEETING MINUTES


I. CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Mike Curley called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 

PRESENT:

Commission Members:
 	Chairman Michael Curley - Surf City
Ed Broadhurst - Topsail Beach
David Ward – Surf City
Tom Leonard- North Topsail Beach
Larry Combs - Topsail Beach
Richard Peters – North Topsail Beach 
Julian Bone- Topsail Beach
Suzanne Gray – North Topsail Beach
Hiram Williams – Surf City
David Peipmeyer – Pender County

Liaisons:
Stuart Turille- North Topsail Beach
Larry Bergman – Surf City
Michael Moore – Topsail Beach / CRC

Others Attending: 
Grier Fleischhauer - Topsail Beach
	Steve Smith – Topsail Beach
Linda Stipe – Topsail Beach
Jerry Patton
John Gollar – Topsail Beach
Tyler Newman – BASE
Andy Pleil – Island Oaks HOA
	

II. Approval of Minutes:

Mr. Broadhurst made the motion to approve the July 25, 2015 minutes. Mr. Williams seconded the motion and it was carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
III. Old Business:

A. Warwick Group Consultants:

Mr. Curley stated that he distributed an update by email and he would like North Topsail Beach and Topsail Beach to remark on the activities.

Mr. Smith stated that they were asked to investigate using sand from the inlet. Madeline started the investigation with Fish and Wildlife. They are in agreement to use the sand from the inlet but the Corp did not make a request. The Corp needs to make the request. She is meeting with the Corp attorneys next week to see if there was a reason why they did not ask. The Corp is considering using sand outside of the Cobra Zone, in the inlet, for nourishment projects. They have done a preliminary review and are asking Topsail Beach for more data.

Mr. Broadhurst stated that this changes everything for Topsail Beach.

Mr. Smith stated that everything is still not solved. We will need to see how it will affect future storm mitigation. There is also a hump that is starting to develop. We need to watch it.

Mr. Broadhurst stated, why can’t we do this? Because no one asked the right questions to the right people. It turns out the Corp just didn’t ask.

Mr. Smith stated that there are two other communities asking the same question.

Mr. Turille stated that the Mayor of North Topsail Beach went to DC and met with Warwick about three issues.

1) The availability of Federal Funds for inlet dredging. The answer was there are no funds.
2) The possibility of a Federal Credit for Phase 5. The answer was that it was denied by the Assistant Secretary with the Army but he is looking into other options.
3) Why has Cobra stalled? Why is there no advancement? The answer has to do with the political dynamic. They discussed an exemption for shoreline projects to proceed with Department of Interior approval and how that will occur.
         
Mr. Leonard stated that this means we can go back to the USDA to get a  federal loan for beach management.         			

           Mr. Turille stated that is correct.

B. Connie Wilson:
          	
Mr. Curley stated that Connie is in Europe. She stated in a note that dredging was a serious situation. She is asking if each Town could get their Mayor to send a letter requesting their support for dredging funds from the State.

Mr. Broadhurst stated that there are two bills. The House and the Senate. The Senate Bill would stop recurring funds next year.

Mr. Bone stated that is from the gas tax.

Mr. Broadhurst stated that assuming the house bill will stay the same. Are they going to have to increase it for the Oregon Inlet?

Mr. Curley stated that they are going to have to do something for the Oregon Inlet. He understands there are discussions now to set a value for what the funds will be in 2016. He is not sure what makes up those funds. That is up to various committees.

Mr. Bone stated that the legislative bodies will have to compromise. If not, the biggest amount will go to Oregon Inlet.

Mr. Curley stated that he would like to refer to the subcommittee of Mr. Peters, Mr. Williams, Mr. Fleischhauer and Mr. Bone to discuss the proposal for a 2% increase in occupancy tax.

Mr. Peters stated that Connie said there is strong opposition to making any changes to the occupancy tax. Any chance of success would take strong support from coastal representatives and we don’t have it. So where do we go from here? As chairman, he suggests that we sit back and wait for this legislative session to decide on sales tax distribution and the Shallow Draft Inlet. Also, if we don’t have global support, what if we pursue Topsail Island alone? We also don’t need to ask for funding until we know specifically what each Town’s needs are.

Mr. Williams stated that he agreed with Mr. Peters. We do not have a specific amount right now. That is a necessity. 

Mr. Leonard stated that North Topsail Beach has five phases on record. The only thing needed is money. Until we have an income stream, there is no point in trying to determine an amount. North Topsail Beach knows what they want but needs to know how to pay for it. How to move forward.

Mr. Peters stated that he thinks we should wait and see what happens with the sales tax distribution.
Mr. Curley stated that Connie’s concern is that we need to have a fixed value and what this value would do for us.

Mr. Leonard stated that until construction, we would be unable to tell or say how much will be needed.

Mr. Curley stated that we need to supply some type of information.

Mr. Leonard stated that it would be a guess.

Mr. Smith stated that we are asking for money and we are not the only community asking. We need to ask other communities how they are doing it.

Mr. Bone stated that we need to look at who uses the beach. What about talking to the counties to see if they could help us. Maybe they could put something in the property tax for beaches.

Mr. Bergman stated that we are talking about two different issues. Yes, we can give Connie some specifics but there is also the timing with legislation. They can’t even come up with a budget. Now is not the time to go to legislation. We need to wait.

Mr. Fleischhauer stated that the mission of the subcommittee was to investigate adding 2% to occupancy tax and we are getting pushback. The board needs to consider other avenues but now is not the time. Maybe we need to go back to the 75% / 25% cost share like they used to but we need to drop it right now. 

Mr. Curley stated that we need to request financial requirements from each town for Connie. She needs a number, bottom line.

Mr. Peters asked if we want to continue to pursue globally or Topsail Island locally.

Mr. Curley stated that the board is not ready to make that decision. The subcommittee needs to make a recommendation.

Mr. Leonard stated that per Connie, this is not doable. She is not on board and doesn’t think it’s a good idea. How much longer are we going to beat this dead horse?

Mr. Curley stated that the subcommittee needs to come up with a recommendation. There were no objections.


C. Town Local Projects:

1. North Topsail Beach: 

Mr. Turille stated that they have plans for a fall Intracoastal Waterway dredge crossing which will mean 100,000 cubic yards of sand for distribution. They also have state grant funds approval for a 2016 ocean bar maintenance project and they are looking into an exemption for Cobra law. The town is working with Onslow County and Camp Lejuene to coordinate projects. They would welcome the inclusion of the Marine Corp base for navigational needs. 

Mr. Leonard asked Mr. Turille to break down the funding for the fall project.

Mr. Turille stated that 50% is from the Shallow Draft Inlet, 25% is from Onslow County and 25% is town contribution.

Mr. Leonard stated that Camp Lejuene wants to load ships here, not in Morehead. It always went to Morehead. Now Camp Lejuene wants to load here. Maybe we will see more money.

2. Topsail Beach:  

Mr. Bone stated that there is nothing new to report. Their project is finished and was under budget. They asked FEMA to change some flood zones from VE back to AE and they are. This will help a few hundred people.

3. Surf City

Mr. Curley stated that there is nothing new to report.

D. Status of Existing Corps Projects:

Mr. Curley stated that Pam is really swamped. She will be getting back to us regarding the partnership agreements. She will be coming to next month’s meeting to discuss further. We need to think about the funds required for nourishment projects.

Mr. Bergman stated that he and Mr. Ward met with Pam to discuss the parking plan for Surf City. The south end needs more parking. They are putting together a plan for locations and spots for future development. 
He and Mr. Turille will also be meeting with Pam regarding the partnership agreements. We need to keep the dialog going. Surf City can fund their portion. We need to get going.


E. CRC Update:

           Mr. Moore stated there is nothing to report.

           IV. NEW BUSINESS:

           There was no discussion.

          V. OPEN FORUM:

          There was no discussion.

          VI. Next Meeting:

          Mr. Curley stated that the next meeting will be September 24th at 2pm at
          Topsail Beach Town Hall.

          VII. ADJOURNMENT:
	
          There being no further business to come before the Commission, Mr. 
          Leonard made a motion to adjourn at 3:01 pm. It was seconded by Mrs.
          Gray and the motion carried.  






Adopted this the _____ day of ________, 2015.




___________________________
Michael Curley, TISPC Chairman




						_______________________
Donna Reece, TISPC Recorder


